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Ranges: Europe/US Markets:  

  
 
MACRO:   
 
- US equities were hammered on Friday suffering their biggest one day loss in over a year. 
- The Daw sank 666 points, the S&P500 collapsed 59.85 points whilst the Nasdaq dumped 145 points. 
- The best performing sector was utilities (-0.72%) whilst energy was the worst (-4.13%). 
- European stocks were also softer. The Euro STOXX sank 2.4%, the German Dax lost 3.1% whilst the 
UK FTSE declined 1.2%. 
- The VIX gauge surged 28.51% to 17.31. 
 The dollar index jumped 0.59% to 89.195. The EUR traded to a low of 1.2409 whilst the USDJPY 
touched a high of 110.48. 
- US treasury yields were mixed. The 2 year yield eased 2.8 bps to 2.141% whilst the 10 year yield rallied 
5.3 bps to 2.841%. 
- Oil prices were softer. WTI fell 1% to $65.45 whilst Brent dropped 1.8% to $68.58. 
- Base metals were weaker across the board with nickel leading the losses, down 3.7%. 
- The CRB index posted a gain of 0.5% to 198.35. 
- NFP's posted a gain of 200,000 for January versus 180,000 expected. 
- Unemployment rate was steady 4.1%. 
- Average hourly earnings lifted to 2.9% 
 
 
PRECIOUS:  
 
- A heavy day for the precious with gold trading as low as 1328. 
- Asia opened towards the days highs with some light demand pushing the metal just north of 1350. 
- London were light sellers with gold retreating back under 1350 edging back down to the mid 1340's prior 
to the NFP release. 
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- When the NFP was released 200k vs 180k, gold plunged to 1335 initially then another wave of selling 
took the metal sub 1330. 
- When the EUR found a bid late NY, gold edged higher back above 1350, but resting offers sold the 
market pushing the metal back down to the lows.  
- The latest COTR report shows the net  commercial longs were down for the week for the first time in two 
months. 
- Silver was hammered 3.6% to a low of 16.59. 
- PGM's held reasonably firm considering the blood bath in both gold and silver. 
- The Philadelphia gold and silver index slumped 4.25%. 
 
 
PRE-ASIA COMMENTS: 
 
- Gold continues to trade softly in early trade. 
- Asian equities open considerably softer following Wall Street's blood bath. 
- Ahead today: 
Japan PMI composite 
China Caixin PMI composite 
UK composite PMI 
US ISM non manufacturing composite 
Draghi speaks 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Although the information in this report has been obtained from and is based upon sources MKS believes to be reliable, we do not guarantee its 
accuracy and it may be incomplete or condensed. All opinions and estimates constitute MKS' judgment as of the date of this report and are subject 
to change without notice. This report is for informational purposes only and is not intended as investment advice, offer or solicitation for the 
purchase or sale of an investment. This report does not consider or take into account the investment objectives or financial situation of a particular 
party. 

 


